For personal use only.

PROJECT NUMBER

91390255

FILM EMULSION NUMBER

# 21**SEPT** 1988

DATE FILMED

OPERATOR CAL RICHARDS **REDUCTION X** 

DUC 16

LIGHT METER SETTING

24

FILM UNIT SER. NO.

ROLL NUMBER

104

GS1 5475

EARLHAM COLLEGE RICHMOND, IN.

MICROFILMED BY THE GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY, SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH AT:

## LICALITY OF RECORD LILLY LIBRARY EARLHAM COLLEGE RICHMOND, IN.

TITLE OF RECORD

QUAKER FAMILIES

A - Z

ITEM

X

JG

Ю.

10



For personal use only.

H19 12126 Standley Hall H19 12126 Standley Hall D 6300 Greene St. 4 SINJ Philadelto NB TRIM 19144 92

\*\* [38] March 31, 1975

QUAKER SAGA are for not rapiving to your communications are alregaling with aggond bout of the flu

### SUPPLEMENT

A

过增

2ART ILL 30 pages( )

At the of you to sold as a complimentary copy of All Cleves" and receive as usuad check- thank by your 1974 compliants of "QUARES GENEALOGIES".

> > your questions of pertinent Quaker saterial your files

Jane W. T. Brey need her inherited saterial the state of the state of the second state of the pages of the second state of the second state of the Jane W. T. Brey need her inherited saterial the state of the second state is bages while and be bases of index. I second the material state of the second state of the second state of the second state of the second state is bages while and be bases of index. I second the material state of the second state of the second the second state of the second state of

A SUPPLEMENT to 's status SAGA', consists of the pages (30 potential index in embrys) of first status of matter of mistares (notes from redeard) withes, instatus and the pages of first status of the provident of the page of the page

Sor porsonal use

126 Stapeley Hall 6300 Greene St., 19144 Philadelphia, Pa.

AN BORGODAL USO ON

NUM OF "A OUACER HAS March 31, 1975

ng as Herbert Heaver ante Dear Willard Heiss: 的复数形式 化乙酰基

Please forgive me for not replying to your communications before this but I have been struggling with a second bout of the flu that had me in its clutches these past ten days!

"BURER SARDY A

analas and a second

It was generous of you to send me a complimentary copy of your "QUAKER BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES" and return my unused check- thank you for this and also for your 1974 compliation of "QUAKER GENEALOGIES".

In response to your questions of pertinent Quaker material I have that you wish to add to your filese.

My non-published "Supplement" to "A QUAKER SAGA", pub. 1967 by Dorrance & Co., Philadelphia, is a hand-typed loose-leaf copy of an original, hand-written manuscript, "WATSON GENEALOGY", researched and arranged by Amos Satterthwaite in Bucks Co., Penna and Sarah M. Fell in Wilmington, Delaware, two recognized A9therentury Quaker genealogists, between the years 1877-1895. My dear elderly cousin Anna S. Falmer had inherited this material and when she knew that I was writing about my mother's family, the Watsons, she presented her inherited material tto me in 1963. (Anna S. Palmer died two years ago in her 92nd year of age). This "PART I" of "SUPPLEMENT TO A QUAKER SAGA", consists of 136 typed pages of genealogy, eight pages of notes and 58 pages of index. I have contacted our Philadelphia Yearly Meeting Central Bureau and find that they will be able to xerox this material for you, if you think it is worth having on your files. There are no references noted on these pages but much information that is valuable geographically as well as some five thousand genealogically arranged names for use as guidance in identity.

"PART II" of "SUPPLEMENT to "A QUAKER SAGA", consists of 160 hand-typed loose leaf pages (30 potential index in embryo) of first CORRECTIONS: Errata, error or mistaken quotesfrom research notes in above book. ADDITIONS: Marginal notessince publication, 1967, including, "Family of THOMAS OLLIVE & The WOOLSTONS of Northamptonshire, England; "KENT" passengerssto West Jersey, settled Quaker Colony, Burlington, 1677/8"as Family pub. Penna. Genealogical Magazine, 1972. (re: NoteF, pp.375-377, A QUAKER SAGA GENEALOGIES: 20 pages: Descendants of OLIVER & RACHEL (RANDOLPH) PARRY: by Mrs A. Waldo Jones, Vinings, Georgia. (Watson desct.) 32 pages "GILLAM PEDIGREE", 1902, Mrs A.M.L.Scollay, Genealogy Twelve Quaker: Families, Eng: 1680, updated by J.W.T.B. - Phila., Fa. 1974 CHARTS & BIBLIOGRAPHY: (researcheddbut not listed by name in A QUAKER SAGA) PALMER GENEALOGY, Palmer Family in America descended from JOHN & CHRISTIAN PALMER who settled in Bucks County, Pennsylvania, 1683, , compiled by Sarah M. Fell, Wilmington, Del., 1902. unpublished; 3 copies from typed manuscript reproduced by Duopage Process, 1967 by Anna S. Palmer. Over 15,000 names; indexed, 156 pages; with 378 pages genealogical tables to number 9012 ..... Anna S. Palmer presented me with one direct descendants. of the three volumes she had made. Many of these descendants(Quaker) removed to our Western States. (Perhaps this book might interest you?) ACCOUNTS OF PRESENT DAY (1970) TOUR OF ANCESTRAL HOME-PLACES IN ENGLAND? 20 pages with notes. INDEX: PART II. 30 pages (?)

### A QUAKER SAGA - BREY, pub. Philadelphia, Pa. 1967

SUPPLEMENT

Eucka 9 on Yow

103

1727/8:

<11 anan<sup>a</sup> 1 dama to

Margar

172411

distown

the roll

d) etowa

Suckos 

i et had

not: Ap childere

M. Bucks there.

T. PALL MUCCUCK

5,...591,1 here

1. KANALAN an win

a costil 行主动的网络

いたる素剤は 总的教育部

di caenta 100000000

1 PHILLICE

0 lan Band

622

PART I- Indexed

the second constitution of the second s Martin Martan GENEALOGY OF KNOWN DESCENDANTS OF THOMAS & REBECCA (MARK) WATSON'S CHILDREN: MARY, AMOS, MARK, NATHAN & JOHN WATSON

COLLECTED & COMPILED BY AMOS SATTERTHWAITE & SARAH FELL BETWEEN THE YEARS 1877- 1895 ; HAND-WRITTEN MANUSCRIFT CHRONOLOGY, INDEX, TYPING, 1963 BY JANE W.T.BREY

Those of us who are descended from Thomas & Rebecca (Mark) Watson of"Strawberryhowe", County Cumberland, England, and OxFord, Falls Twp., Bucks County, Pennsylvania, are indebted to our cousin, Anna S. Palmer of Newtown, Bucks County, Pa., for her kindness on November 10,1963 in presenting this WATSON GENEALOGY copied on the following pages for use as an extension of A QUAKER SAGA, and filed in Historical Libraries.

Inasmuch as the material was the meticulous work of the two late nineteenth century expert Genealogists (also Watson descendants), covering eighteen years of their combined efforts in Bucks County, Pennsylvania and Wilmington, Delaware, it was decided to leave the essential arrangement of their collected notes intact, and simply as possible copy verbatum, the two hundred and forty pages of hand-written genealogy.

No attempt was made at the time to check nor alter the information contained; however, it is believed that few in any important discrepancies occur, unless present day typographical error has crept in !

The only addition believed necessary was to give each lineal descendant a number designating his or her generation in the particular line of descent from THOMAS & REBECCA (MARK) WATSON, number (1), as first generation Thus- The Key: Thenumber before the first name indicates place in family unit. The number between a first name and surname indicates generation in descent from 1. Thomas (1) Watson. b.-born; d.-died; bur.-buried; m.-married; unmr. -unmarried; dau.-daughter; res. - residence; w.d.- will dated; w.p.- will proved; Tp. orTwp.- Township; Frds.- Freends; M. M.- Monthly Meeting; cem.- cemetery; rec.- records; ch.- children; d.y.- died young; re: -refers to; ref.- reference; n.c.-no childenn.

1.

All genealogy quoted on pages 3 and 4 has been compared with English Friends' Monthly Meeting records, Bucks County Friends' Monthly Meeting records, Bucks County Court records, Pennsylvania, and found correct, except for differences in spelling a few place and proper names.

Repetition of place names is necessary to help prove each individual's identity. For instance, there are two county Cumberlands, one in England, the other in Pennsylvania; Bucks County, England, Bucks County, Pennsylvania; Middletown Township, Busks County, Pennsylvania; Middletown, Chester County, Pennsylvania; Middletown, New Jersey; Middletown, New York; Carlisle, County Cumberland, England; Carlisle, Dauphine County, Pennsylvania; Oxford, Chester County, Pennsylvania; Oxford (Oxford Valley) Bucks County, Pennsylvania.

State Archives, County Court records, Deeds, Wills, as well as maps naming roads, rivers, streams, county seats, townships; villages, boroughs and cities are very helpful in identifying people bearing the same name. Cocupation, religious affiliation, and (above all) full parentage are also important to add to vital statistics (birth, marriage, death) in proving each person's correct place in the genealogy of the family. Guides to such information are also on the following pages. When preparing acceptable genealogy by up-to-date standards, accuracy is essential and every fact recorded as such, concerning each individual, should be proved with references noted.

Nevertheless, it is believed that without stated references of proof, the genealogy on the following pages is generally valid, worthy of consideration and of interest to many living, as well as future descendants of the Watsons of Strawberryhow and the Wildmans from England's north counties and lower Bucks County in Permsylvania. Janes Bree

Philadeephia, Tay

为于公共的基约

o cacig

sulab Exote

常時

MON NOX

ristita de

. Adressterin

or another

MILLIN CISS

lady 10 raam

। জালে জন্মক কোঠ

Seet Lot 200

guobo bolo

edmann is drab

ACCORDED IN

CALLY IN

ino mar

incomin Same

THCMAS (1) WATSON, son of Thomas & Jannat (Feddle) Watson; b.ca. 1651, in England; d., W.p. Aug. 15.1738; bur. Ox-Ford Grave Yard, Falls Tp., Bucks Co., Pa.; m. 1684/5, in County Cumberland, Eng., Rebecca Marke, b. in Eng., d. bur. 9.11.1742 at Oxford Grave Yard, Falls Tp., Bucks Co., Pa., dau. of Thomas & Mary (Bewley) Mark of Bleckhill Hall, Carlisle, County Cumberland, England. 7 ch. (pp. 2-136). 1. Deborah (2) Watson, b. in Eng.; d. bur. 11.30.1704 in Co. Cumberland, Eng. 2. Mary (2) Watson, (Thomas Watson (1); b. Eng.; d. bur. 9.28.1760, Middletown, Bucks Co., Pa.; m. 3 mo. 1711, from Middletown at Falls M.M., William Paxson, b. 1.4.1685; d., bur. 10.15.1733, son of William & Mary (Packingham) Parson who came from Bucks Co., England and settled in Middletown, Bucks Co. Pennsylvania; res. Middletown Tp., near Oxford; 7 ch. (of whom pp.2-65). 1. William (3) Paxson, b.2.29.1712; d. 8.29.1767; m. 1740 Anna Marriott; 12 cb. pp. 5-31. 2. Mary (3) Paxson, b. 11.11.1713; d.3.19.1788; m.1732 Jos.Richardson; 6 ch. (pp. 31-47). 3. Thomas (3) Paxson, b. 10.13.1715; d.8.7.1790; m. Ann Paxson; 13 ch.(pp.48-64 4. John (3) Paxson, b. 8.17.1717; d. young. 5. Henry (3) Paxson, b.7.14.1719; m. 1741, Martha Shinn; 8 ch. (pp. 64-65). 6. James (3) Paxson, b.8.15.1721; d. 9.18.1769; m. Hannah \_\_\_\_; 2 ch. (p. 6 7. Deborah (3) Paxson, b. 1.23.1725; m. 1742 William Wildman; (re.Ch.X. "A Quak Saga" (273-278) 3. Amos (2) Watson, (Thomas Watson(1), d.1732; m.4.13.1716, Mary Hilborn, dau, of Thomas Hilborn of Newtown, Middletown M.M. at the House of Stephen Twining, Newtown (Bucks Co., Pa.); res. Middletown; 5 ch. (of whom pp. 66-116). Thomas (3) Watson, b.1.5.1717; d.1749; m.1742, Martha Neeld; 2 ch(pp.66-77).
 Jacob (3) Watson, m. Rachel Winner; 8 ch. (p. 78-79).
 Samuel (3) Watson, m. 1750, Martha (Neeld) Watson; 4 ch. (pp. 79-108). 4. hannah (3) Matson, m. Jacob Stackhouse; children not found if any (p. 108). Deborah (3) Watson, m.12.17.1746, John Gregg; 6 ch. (pp. 108-116). 5. 4. Mathan(2) Watson, (Thomas Watson (1), m. 1716, Sarah Biles; res. Bristol, (Bucks Co., Pa.); In 1730 he was Attorney at Doylestown; from 1727-1734 among the names that appear most frequently on cases in court is "Nathan Watson"; from 1730-1731 he was one of the Burgesses of Bristol. Nathan Watson was left by the will of his father "the house he lives in bought of Henry Paxson!" and 1 220; one large Bible and Bedstead at the death of his mother (1742), his father's property in Bristol. He was the father of seven children: 1. Hannah (3) Watson; 2. Sarah (3) Watson; 3. Mary (3) Watson; 4. Margaret (3) Watson; 5. Isaac(3)Watson; 6. Thomas(3)Watson; 7.One(Rebecca)(3) deceased prior to 1737. (Re. "A Quaker Saga", Chap. X for further information) 5. Mark(2) Watson, b. Eng.; d., w.p. 1749, son of Thomas Watson and Rebeaca (Mark) Watson of Strawburyhowe, Parish of Cookernouth, Cumberland, England, who came to America about the year 1702, settled near a place now known as Oxford Valley in Bucks Co., Pa., on a tract of land containing three hundred and fifty-seven (357) acres a part of which was owned by Joseph Harvey Satterthwaite at the time of his death 5.11.1893. They named their new home Straburyhow. In his will proven in 1738, Thomas Watson left his son Mark Watson his plantation, Strawburyhow, already conveyed to him. On this farm is an old Grave Yard which was known almost two hundred years ago as the "Grave Yard near Thomas Watson's", which proves that they must have been among the first settlers. This little grave-yard containing less than half an acre \* it the received and stied, suggest that Rockingland marken marken marken the off \*\* The country sout ratitat Westering Bucks Co. 12. in 1735. See Wills see! A foodet Segre- inder

Ler reasonation and

will of his father "the house he lives in bought of Henry Paxson" and 20; one large Bible and Bedstead at the death of his mother (1742), his her's property in Bristol. He was the father of seven children: Hannah(3) Watson; 2. Sarah(3)Watson; 3. Mary(3)Watson; 4. Margaret(3)Watson; Isaac(3)Watson; 6. Thomas(3)Watson; 7.One(Rebecca)(3) deceased prior to 1737. (Re. "A Quaker Saga", Chap. X for further information)

k(2) Watson, b. Eng.; d., w.p. 1749, son of Thomas Watson and Rebeaca rk) Watson of Strawburyhowe, Parish of Cockermouth, Cumberland, England, came to America about the year 1702, settled near a place now known as ord Valley in Bucks Co., Pa., on a tract of land containing three hundred fifty-seven (357) acres a part of which was owned by Joseph Harvey terthwaite at the time of his death 5.11.1893. They named their new e Straburyhow. In his will proven in 1738, Thomas Watson left his son k Watson his plantation, Strawburyhow, 'already conveyed to him. On this m is an old Grave Yard which was known almost two hundred years ago as the ave Yard near Thomas Watson's", which proves that they must have been among first settlers. This little grave-yard containing less than half an acre -\*\* The county sate wat hat Weistown Bucks Co. Pa. in 1738. See ! A Suche Sugar inder

w.10.15.1733, son of William & Mary (Packingham) Payson 19 Co., England and sottled in Middletown, Bucks Co., 3 110. 1711, h b. in Eng.; d. bur. 11.30.1704 in co. cumperiana, mig. Thomas Watson (1); b. Eng.; d. bur. 9.28.1760, Middletown, by Cumberland WWG . on of Thomas & Jannat (Feddle) Watson; Middletown Ip, near Oxfordi 7 ch. (of whom pp. 265) 60 60 60 Pa, dau, of Thomas & Mary (Bowley) Mark of Eleckhill ¢, b.2.29.1712; d. 8.29.1767; m. 1740 Anna Marriott; 11.11.1713; d.3.19.1788; m.1732 Jos.Richardson m. 1684/5, in County Cumberland, Eng. d. bur. 9.11.1742 at Oxford Grave Tard, from Middletown at Falls M.N., William Paxson, England. 7 ch. (pp. 2-136). d. bur. 11.30.1704 in Co. Cumberland. Eng. N N O

MANANDANE (SKADI)

Thomas in action of the total of the second • 机构的 公付部 制造的 影像到家 24 Print, 1712; 2 1740 Anna Koratota: 1. entrator (rest Print, 1712; 2 1740, Anna Koratota: 1. entrator (rest), 1712; 2 10, 1752; Joseph Richeredown; C. entrator (rest), 1712; 3 Ann Print 15 Collector (rest), 1973 1 52 14 Sept. 7. B. M. P. O. The Caller Street 

fine many and N.Z. 1242200 (nory we construct (2), "Thomas we taon (1) Same a Cha Ser. La Barry dan oz Promiter

DESCENDANTS OF MARY WATSON & WILLIAM PAXSON

pp. 5-65 Parsing, 227027 m. 2772, Weer Subary Coordinates

因此的法则

Mr. Mary

PUBLICATIONS RE: DESCENDANTS IN THIS SECTION:

HIPAAMOT, D. ITBOTHE, DITES.

Past 12 chillings

中北海上

Set B. A

12. 11. er i se ave Water w

Vadel () and Martin W

和这点的就是

"FAMILY HISTORY", pub. 1945 by Henry Seidel Canby, pp. 59,60,61 (See index, ) Open and the second of the second second

"EARLY FRIENDS FAMILIES OF UPPER BUCKS COUNTY, PA.", pub. 1926; 2nd Ed.1975 by Clarence J. Roberts, Phila., Pa.

HISRORY OF BUCKS COUNTY, Vol. III, pub. 1905; 2nd Ed. 1975 by Warren Ely & John W. Jordan, Editors; written by W.W.Davis.

"Roberts-Walton Family Sketches", pub. privately, 1920's by C. J. Roberts.

"Fell Family Genealogy", pub. 1891 by Eliza, Sarah & Joseph Fell, Wilmington, Delaware; - Hist. Soc., Wilmington, Delaware

REIFSNYDER-GILLAM ANCESTRY", pub. privately, 1902, Phila., Pa., Edited by Thomas Allen Glenn. Mayori, b.17863-0. domin.

24.3 中心通 「大学」の

ant a com de aslasse hans, the sense and of the bland a sense of the の「ない」 5 If port a new Secorry, Fill's year reading the Party Country Missevenue

of land is surrounded by a strong stone wall and is nearly filled with graves, mostly without stones." The oldest date is 1732. In it many of our ancestors are interred. Thomas Watson was interred here in 1737; Rebecca Watson, bur, here 5.11.1742, Mark Watson was in the Assembly from 1739-1745. He married 2.23.1729 Ann Sotcher, b. 1.24.1710; d. 8.18.1787, dau. of John & Mary (Lofty) Sotcher (of Bristol Tp., Bucks Co., Pa.) res. OxFord, Falls Tp., Bucks Commty Pa. 8 cb (of where re. 112-135) County, Pa.; 8 ch. (of whom pp. 117-135).

1. Joseph(3)Watson, b. 1729; m. 1st, 1757, Rachel Croasdale; 7 oh. (pp.117-121) m. 2nd, 1775, Deborah Duer; 1 ch. (p. 1 2. Benjamin(3)Watson, b. 1730; m. 1759, Phebe Croasdale; 11 ch. (pp. 121-126). 3. Ann(3)Watson, b. 1733; m. 1752, Jonathan Palmer; 9 ch. (p. 126).

- 4. Mark(3) Watson, b. 1735; m. 1761, Mary Davis; 8 ch. (pp. 128-130). 5. Amos(3) Watson, b. 1738; m. 1764, Phebe Bidgood; 4 ch. (p. 126-128).
- Rebecca(3) Watson, b. ca. 1741; d. ca. 1772); m. 10.16.1771, Benjamin 6. Gilbert; n.c. (p. 134). Deborah (3) Watson, b. 1744; m. 1767, John Balderston; 8 ch. (pp. 130-133).
- 8. Isaac(3) Watson, b. ca. 1946; m. 1770, Ann Jenks; 4 ch. (p. 130).

6. JOHN (2) WATSON, (Thomas Watson(1), b. 6.21.1703; m. 9.18.1729, Ruth Blakey, dau. of William (an Elder, Falls M.M. Frds., 1714-1726) & Margaret Blakey of Pennsbury (she died 3.7.1724). These were the first of the Blakey family who came to America. I find but two children on the records. William and oted in wiving > Ruth ] William mar, Jael Bickerdite who afterward became the wife of Jonathan Palmer. Res. Middletown Tp., Bucks Co., Pa.; 4 ch. (re. "A Quaker Saga", Chapter X. for genealogy to present.) (4 children John + Ruth (Blakey 1. William (3)Watson, b. 12.1.1730 (These desting not recorded in Hist. Watson 2. Hannah (3) Watson, b. 9.12.1733 (Soc. alt may be they died young. ... pressby 3. John (3) Watson, b. 8.12.1736; \*m. Rachel Paxson, b. 3.6.1744, dau. of Thomas & Jane(Canby) Paxson. Thomas was the son of William Paxson & grandson of James Paxson who was uncle to William Paxson who mar. Mary Watson, dauge of Thomas Watson & Rebecca (Mark) Watson. Jane Canby was the dau, of Thomas & Mary(Oliver) Canby. Thomas was the son of Benjamin Canby of Thorn, Yorkshire, England, who came to America at the age of 16 yrs. without his father. Mary Oliver was a 2nd wife and dau, of Evan & Jean Oliver from Radnorshire, Wales. 4. Ruth (3) Watson, b. 11.12.1740; m. 4.22.1766, Oliver Paxson, b. 7.9.1741

(an eminent Friend), son of Thomas & Jane (Canby) Paxson of Solebury, Bucks County, Pa., and brother of Rachel Paxson (above) wife of John Watson.

7. Joseph (2) Watson, b. 8.31.1705; d. (?), nothing further found of him. (youngest of Thomas & Rebecca (Hark) Watson's children).

Buried at OxFord Graveyard, Falls Twp. Bueks Co., B. A Grave-yard laid out "Sperches square" on land.grant to John and Priscilla Rowland by William Penn in 1686 was given over to Trustees appointed by John Rowland "for a burying ground...forever" in 1704: see: "A Quaker Saga" pp. 155-157 Yard at OxFord "Junder jurisdiction of Falls Township this old plaque placed there by The Welcome Society of Pennsylvania and April 26,1915. "Rowland Burial Ground Traditionally Old Watson on this land by The Welcome Society of Pennsylvania and on this land by First Furchasers John Rowland and Priscella Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1682 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1683 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1683 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1683 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State Welcome. 1684 - Welcome Society of Pennsylvania Site State St

Watson wife Roth Blakey e: A Quaker 33° p. 369

-1/	. 15
('Thomas Watson(1) 2 MARY(2)WATSON, (Rebecca Mark), b. Eng., ca. 1686; d. 9.28.14 Frds.M.M.cem.Middletown, Bucks Co., Pa.; m. (2nd int)Falls M.M. 1711, Bucks Co., Pa., William Paxson b.1.4.1685; bur, Middletown Cem., Bucks Co., Pa., 10.12.1733, s.of William & Mary(Sydenham)Pa: who came from Bucks Co., England & settled in Middletown Tp., Bucks	rson,
Res, Middletown Tp,; 7 children: 1,William(3)Paxson, b,1712; m,1740, Anna Marriott; 12 children 2, Mary(3)Paxson, b,1713; m,1732, Joseph Richardson; 6 child 3. Thomas(3)Paxson, b,1715; m. Ann Paxson; 13 children (p,48-64) 4. John(3)Paxson, b,8.17.1717; d. young. 5. Henry(3)Paxson, b,1719; m, 1741, Martha Shinn; 8 children (m.	(PP.5-31)
o James () Paxson, Dollar; mo Hannan ; 2 Children pGs	en. (0.65)
1.William(3)PAXSON, (Mary(Watson)Paxson(2), Thomas Watson(1), bern d.8.29.1767; m.1.25.1740, Anna Marriott, d.5.1.1773, dau. of Martha(Kirkbride)Marriott of Bristol, Bucks (Co.,, Pa. Res. Middle Bucks Co., Pa.; 12 children	Thomas &
1. Martha (4) Paxson, b. 1740;; d. 1742, 2. William (2) Paxson, b. 1743; m. 1773, Mary Suber; 4 children, 3. Joseph (4) Paxson, b. 1774; m. 1770, Sarah Rodman; 9 children, 4. Phineas (4) Paxson, h. 1746; m. 1768, Susanna Shaw; 9 children, 5. Thomas (4) Paxson, b. 1748; m. Elizabeth Randall; 5 children, (6. Mahlon (4) Paxson, b. 1752; m. 17777, Sarah Walker; 12 children,	
<ul> <li>7. Samuel (4) Paxson, b.1754; m. ? of Baltimore; 1 child</li> <li>8. Isaac (4) Paxson, b.1756; m.1st, Elizabeth Hallowell; n.c.; m. Elizabeth Shoemaker; 11 child; Edward (5) Paxson, d. young</li> <li>9. Joshua (4) Paxson, b.1758; m. 1717, Mary Willet; 11 children</li> <li>10 Mary (4) Paxson, b.1762, m.1787, David Landis; 3 children</li> <li>11. Anna (4) Paxson, b.1762, twintof Mary; m. 1783, Simon Gillam; 4.</li> <li>112. Isreal (4) Paxson, b.1765; m. Anna Parker; 4 children, all d.y.</li> </ul>	children.
	• •• •••
(2) 1. <u>WILLIAM(4) PAXSON: III; (William(3); Mary(Watson) Paxson;</u> Thomas W. b.4.26.1745; m. 1773, Mary Suber; Res. Northampton Tp., Bucks: 4 children: IV, Infancy E. William(5) Paxson & b. 1773; m. Mary Johnson; W. chi6, dog identified (2)	Coles Pas
L.William (5) Paxson A b. 1773; m. Mary Johnson; F ch:6 den <u>/daw</u> 2.Anna (5) Paxson, b. 1776; m. 1795, Henry Tomlinson; 8 children 3.Samuel (5) Paxson, b.1781; d. unmr. 4.Amos (5) Paxson, b.1786; d. unmr.	0
IV, I. WILLIAM(5) PAXSON, (William(4), William(3), Mary (Watson) Paxson(2 b.3.27.1773; m.Mary Johnson; Res. Northampton Tp., Bucks Co.Fa 7 & children; six died young, 7. Harriet(6) Paxson m.Amos. Worth Res. Northampton Tp., Bucks Co., Pa. 5 children; 1.Curtia(7)Wo 2.Paxson(7) Worthington; 3.Mark(7) Worthington; 4.Annie(7) Worth 5.Suber(7) Worthington.	Watson ington;
END OF DESCENDANTS OF WILLIAM (5) PAXSON & MARY JOHNSON	
2. <u>ANNA(5)PAXSON</u> , (William(4), William(3), Mary(Watson)Paxson(2), Th 5.8.3.1776; m.17955, Henry Tomlinson, Son of Richard & Hannah Tomlinson; Res. Byberry, Phila., Pa; removed to MontgomCounty. S children:	
1. <u>Mary(6)Tomlinson</u> , b.1796; F. William Renshawi 8 children. 2. Harriet(6)Tomlinson, b.4412.1799; / unmr.in 1887. 3. Willram(6)Tomlinson, b.6.27.1802; m. Perry; removed West;	no ch.
E BARRING TO THE REAL PROPERTY OF THE REAL PROPERTY	

<u></u>	
Adda Adda	CONTENTS , PART II
	SUPPLEMENT TO A QUAKER SAGA
· // _	Errata and Marginal Notes from Author's copy # 2 of A QUAKER SAGA- The Watsons of Strawbwerryhowe, The Wild- mans and other Allied Families from England's north-ywest
DE marcad	Countiessand lower Bucks County in Pennsylvania: pub.1967 by Dorrance & Co., Phila., Pa.
EXTENSION	<u>ENRAL (MALCHAL</u>
# 2	Family of Thomas Ollive" Pa. Gen. Mag., Vol27,# 3 1972 To correct mistakessmade in NOTE "F", pp.375,377, in
20 pages	QUAKER SAGA
EXTENSION # 3	Oliver & Rachel (Randolph) Parry Descendants, compiled by between, 313 Mrs A. Waldo Jones, 1974 To place in Chapter X, p:315, in A QUAKER SAGA,
20 pages	To place in Chapter X, 5:315, in A QUAKER SAGA, extending THOMAS & Rebecca (Mark)Watson descendants through son JOHN & Ruth (Blakey) Watson to the present.
EXTENSION # 4	"Gillam Ancestry" , presented in memory of HANNAH GILLA
30 <sup>″</sup> pages≏	re: Mary Watson & William Paxson, line. References for use in A QUAKER SAGA- SUPPLEMENT, PART
	e new of the work which is the two states in the second second second second second second second second second
EXTENSION # 5 25 pages	Accounts of 1970 visits to Ancestral Home-places, Friends' Meetings; Houses; Graveyards; Anglican Churche in north-west England. S Jane W. T. Brey
EXTENSION	oning to their with light, minimized by applications in
# 6 10 pages	Bibliography, supportative material, charts, etc., used in research for A QUAKER SAGA but not Listed elsewhere.
35 pages	Xerox copy of Pubication," Pennsylvania Heritage" by Blanche Craig, May, 1959- History of The Fellss of Longlands in Cumberland, England \ who emigrated to
	Bucks Co. Pa., in 1704- courtesy of a Descendant
	Mrs Achiel Mierlot, San Diego, Cal.
INDEX Part II	
25 pages	

10

のためにいいのないのであるので

BrtI Supplement Not indeped Extension #4 PRESENTED BY RICHARD REIFSNYDER IN MEMORY OF HIS GRANDMOTHER HANNAH GILLAM REIFSNYDER AS A SUPPLEMENT TO A QUAKER SAGA. Saraud 26 <sup>2(-11)</sup>P D'ad I GOIRCEPTEIN LEDG. L I L G K Fergary, Bhada . II. 2 deathtr of Lawis Mathian T il an Imagan, the frage S C F. 77 D E · After the state of of. all de lung lierd, wydd 2nd HANNAH GELLAM TRATERNYACK COUSING 8 ABIGAIL WATSON TAYLOR COOPER. DUJGAM THAT AND A MARKED WOOLSTON. PAXSON PEARSON. WATSON 和時間。 HARVEY. MARRIOTT WALN. 1. 10153865 KIRKBRIDE use Lungan, wes horn e, navi PALKER. BLACKSHAW · jung, and they sol GILLAM. . . untroded by Savage as 199. hade 1 and 1655. The descentions have side of the to the Res England Boats has be To but COCURIAN CENTER of Deputy to and Cenderal Alesteria as Compiled by, Anne Wansell Lane Scollay. January 1902. Dy Jane W. T. Brey. mation noted and sources cited April, 1975 or nersonal us

WILLIAM DUNGAN, of London, England, died there in 1636. He (27 Aug. 1629) (bapt.15,Feb.1609) married Frances, born in England in 1611, died in Newport, Rhode Island, September 1677. She was the daughter of Lewis Latham. . (see: note A overpage) She first married Mr. Weston; secondly, William Dungan; third, Jeremiah Clarke and fourth, William Vaughn. . After the death of her second husband William Dungan, she came to New England, with their four children:

re general Partan increh Sacorda: St Kartina in ihai

id, iony 1714 unstary presi I. and fragy, p.556 loly: Not A. Morrigon, Jr.

DUNGAN FAMILY.

584

era o t

16**4**0

Barbara, born 1628.? Villiam(?) Elizabeth,?

Frances, "1630.? THOMAS. bapt. 13 Feb. 1634; London, Eng.; Baptist Ce died, Bucks Co., Pa., 1687, bur. Cold Spring

FOP personal use

Nes Cobart R. Alexander

Die tvorett Us.: Andria

The Analysis in the second

s/ jou a Muss later.

i coadh, frank

が新

The mother is buried in Newport Cemetery, the stone bearing the following inscription: rt. 26307

> "Here Lyeth ye Body of Mrs. Frances Vaughn. Mining of the Alius Clarke, ye mother of ye only children of Capt'n Jeremiah Clarke. She died, ye 1 week in Sept. 1677 in ye ô7th year of her age." YAMARAA · 使用确实 重新

THOMAS DUNGAN, son of William and Frances Dungan, was born in London, England, died in Bucks County, Pennsylvania in 1687. He cane to New England with his family, while young, and they settled'at Newport, Rhode Island. He is mentioned by Savage as living in Newport, Rhode Island in 1651 and 1656. The descendants of Thomas Dungan have eligibility to the New England Societies.

He had COLONIAL SERVICE as Deputy to the General Assembly at Newport, Rhode Island, April 30. 1678 and May 3. 1681, for East Green Note A-References: Anglican Parish Church Records: St Martins in the Fields, London, England, early 17th century.

Fields, London, England, early 17th century. "The Mother of Governors," Louise Tracy, p.506 "The Clarkes of Rhode Island", Geo. A. Morrison, Jr. "The American Genealogist", Vol.23, p.242 "Albert Large, Hermit," by William Clinton Armstrong, p.3 - courtesy of Mrs Robert R. Alexander 6086 Everett St., ARVADA,

Colorado 80002

or noreaual

112

#### Jane W. T. Brey research: 1960

"Memorials of The Reading-Howell Family", J. G. Leach, 1898 Part V, 234 # 106

Part V, 234 # 100 "Reffsynder-Gillam Ancestry", Thos. Allem Glenn. "Ancestry Jeremy Clarke of R. I. & Dungan Family", A. R. Justice 1902 pp.116,118, 121,125, 126, 128, 136, 156, 256- "William Dungan",119 Gen. Soc. Penna. collection; JU 24, p.27. (not a primary ref. but generally found reliable guide to documentary material). H. S. P. Lib.

Corrections made to note B"The Dungan Family" p.498 of "A QUAKER SAGA", Brey, A following research notes sent to me by Mrs Robert Alexander in 1969.

Thomas Dungan , b. Ireland about 1584 son of Sir John Dongan & Mary Foster Dongan, evidently changed his aurname spelling to "Dungan" when he entered Lincoln's Inn, London England. About 1605 he married a Miss Barnwell and they had a son William Dungan, b. ca. 1606 who married 27th August, 1629, St Martins in the Fields, London, Eng., Frances Latham, bapt, 15th Feb, 1609, dau, of Lewis Latham and his wife, Elizabeth. William was a "perfumer" in London, fathered four children, Barbara, Elizabeth, Frances and the young est a son Thomas , bapt. 13 Feb. 1634/5;dying soon thereafter, William Dungan was buried at St Martins in the Fields, London,20th Sept. 1636. Soon after the death of her first husband, William Dungan's death, Frances(Latham)Dungan married <u>Captain Jeremiah Clarke,Lord of the Manor of Weston</u> as her <u>second</u> husband and with him and her four little children sailed to New England and settled in Newport, Rhode Island, where Capt. Clarke became prominent, dying in 1651. Frances Latham, Dungan, Clarke, twice widowed married for hap third husband, the Reverend William Vaughn pastor of the first Baptist Church in America. Mrs Frances Vaughn died in 1677 aged 67 years, end buried in Newport, R. I. Church Cemetery#

\* The tomb-stone bears the inscription, "Here Lyeth ye Body of, Mrs Frances Vaughn Alius Clarke ye mother of ye only Clarke children of Capt'n Jeremiah Clarke. She died, ye 1 week in Sept. 1677 in the 67th year of her age."

the companya of the second process of the second process of the

corrections and additions on pages 2-28 of Gillam Beligree" hand printed in ink by Jane W.T. Brey, 1975. 上的工作的。 1. 注意:注意:

wich, Rhode Island. He left Rhode Island and came to Southampton Bucks County, Pennsylvania in 1684 and died there in 1687. His sons: Thomas, Jeremiah, William and Clement also came with their father from Rhode Island.

In the Records of the Southampton Baptist Church, Rev. Thomas Dungan is mentioned as follows: -- "Thomas Dungan, an old Disciple "and Minister from Rhoad-Island came here and settled at Cold Spring "in the County of Bucks. Soon after the settlement of Lower Dub-"lin, aforementioned, Thomas Dungan at Cold Spring died."

He organized and had charge of the Baptist Church at Southampton, which was the first one in Pennsylvania. The Pennypack Baptist Church of Lower Dublin was organized very soon after, and the the third was the First Baptist Church of Philadelphia.

Thomas Dungan married Elizabeth Weaver, who survived him, a daughter of Clement and Mary (Freeborn) Weaver.

Their children were:

i

Thomas, married Mary Drake. 9 ch. a di passi Insi Jeremiah, Deborah Drake, 9 ch. John. No issue. S. S. Sand LIG WARN WILLIAM, married Deborah Wing. 5 ch. Clement, no issue. BICEB Elizabeth, married Nathaniel West Jr.; 4 ch. Mary, married Abraham: Richards; 3 ch. , "Edmund Doyle, 3 ch.; m.2nd David Griffith Rebecca, Saran, James Kerrel. 6 ch.; m.2nd Nicholas Fitroy, no

for personal us

These children and their marriages are mentioned by Morgan Edwards, in his "History of the Baptists". The latter also says that by 1770 the descendants of Thomas Dungan numbered between 600 and 700.

## WILL of THOMAS DUNGAN,

of Cold Spring, County of Bucks. Wife, Elizabeth. Five sons: Thomas, Jeremiah, John, William, Clement. Four daughters: Elizabeth West, Mary, Rebecka and Sarah Dungan. Signed, 12. 3. 1686.

Abstract copied from Will at Doylestown Court House, Bucks County. Book A; Volume I, page 36.

WILLIAM DUNGAN, born in Rhode Island, died in Middletown, Bucks County in 1713, son of Thomas and Elizabeth (Weaver) Dungan. He was baptized in Philadelphia in 1687, probably in the Schuylkill River, and became a member of the Pennypack Baptist Church. His brother, Thomas, was baptized at Cold Spring about the <u>same time</u> and his brother Clement in 1691 was baptized at Burlington, probably in the Delaware River.

In the "History of Bucks County"it states, that "illiam Dungan settled in Bristol Township, Bucks County in 1683. His warrant was dated August 4. 1682, nearly two months' before Penn's arrival. He married Deborah Wing of Rhode Island, before 1682. She was baptized at Burlington, N. J., in 169- and became a member of the Pennypack Eaptist Church.

Thomas des the Later der. Ann 11 ilas 13

1. 但是我的问题。

Their children were: - '\_\_\_\_\_ Classication Steams Clillen, Cherry

消息]

Deborah.

William.

JERFMIAH.

Elizabeth.

-3- - Portantern Court Found, Pool a

or personal use

over 11 internation and the second second

U120.

#### WILL OF WILLIAM DUNGAN,

of County of Bucks, Yeoman, Wife, Deborah. Sons: Thomas, William and Jeremiah. Daughters: Deborah and Elizabeth. Witnesses:

BUDKE COLED-

Acglissin Chairsin .

Permay wanta \_ wash

acting in malan

Angland, with into othe and analy

or personal use on

John Smith. Richard Smith.

Signed, 3. 1. 1711. Proved, 12. 16. 1713.

Abstract copied from Will at Doylestown Court House. Book

JEREMIAH DUNGAN, baptized at Pennypack Baptist Church, September 15. 1714, died 7. 26. 1758 at Middletown, Bucks County; was William the son of Jeremian and Deboruh ("ing) Dungan. <u>He was first</u> married to \_\_\_\_\_ Smith and they had one child:

> ADI, (Anna) married 6. 18. 1748 at Middletown and ADI . Meeting to Lucas Gillam.

Jeremiah became a Friend and a member of Middletown Meeting. His second marriage to Sarah "ildman, 8. 17. 1751, is recorded in the Monthly Meeting Records, also the date of his death.

In the "History of Bocks County", it states that - "It is said "the lineage of the Dungans can be traced back to the Earl of Funganon."

WILL of JERENIAH DUNGAN, of Middletown, in the County of Bucks. Wife, Sarah Dungan. Grand-daughter, Susanna Gillam, chest of drawers, feather bed and furniture. Daughter, Ann Gillam, All and singular the residue of my personal estate. Wife, Sarah, daughter Ann and friend and brother William Smith, Executors. Signed, 3. 7. 1752. Proved, 8. 4. 1758. Abstract copied from Will at Doylestown Court House, Book 2, P. 237. Barry "atson, daugi the at Thomas and

### PAXSON FAMILY.

WILLIAM PAXSON, SR., of Bucks County, Pennsylvania, came Bapt. 21 Dec. 1648, Anglican Church from Farch Gibbon, County of Bucks, England, with his wife and child The Certificates from the Friends' Meeting in England Mary, of himself and his brother James were alike and dated 2. 3. 1682. They were accompanied also by their brother Henry from Stowe, Ox-"这次国家主 fordshire, who lost his wife and son at sea. These pioneers, who spelt the name Paxton, were among the earliest settlers of Bucks County. William Paxson m. 1st Mary Sydenham in England. She died ca.1692 in Bucks Co.Pa. (Sydenham-Paxson family Bible William Paxson, Sr., married 2nd ,, ca. 1695 Mary White, widow of Hon. John White of Phila. & N.J.; she died Two children of 6.30.1919; bur. Falls M.M. cem. Bucks Co.;n.c WILLIAM PAXSON, SR. & MARY(SYDENHAM) PAXSON: (see: wills p.5 born in England 12. 19. 1678, married Thomas Mary, Walmsley, Jr. (Ancestors of Howard Reifsnyder) WILLIAM, born in Bucks County, Penna. 4. 4. 1685. d.10.18.1733; bur. Frds. Cem. Middletown, Bucks William Paxson, Sr., died 10. 1709. He had COLONIAL SERVICE as a MENDER OF THE ASSEMBLY for several years, from Bucks County, Pennsylvania. at soor in 1700 in 114

WILLIAN PAXSON, JR., of Bucks County, son of William and (Tst wife) Mary Paxson, was born 4. 4. 1685; died 2. 1733. He had COLONIAL SFRVICE as follows:

He was chosen a Member of Assembly from Bucks County and <sup>Served</sup> a number of years until his death in 1733. (Penn. Archives, Second Series Vol. IX).

-5-

He was also Justice of the Peace in 1723, 1725 and 1726.

William Paxson married Mary Watson, daughter of Thomas and Reccca Watson of Falls, 2. 1711.

> WILLIAM, born 2. 29. 1712. Mary, " 1713. Thomas, " 1715. John, " 1717. Henry, " 1719. James, " 1721. Deborah " 1723.

WILL OF WILLIAM PAXSON, of Middletown, Bucks County, Pennsylvania. Wife, Mary. Sons: Thomas, John, James. "Eldest son William 405 acres, on which I now live". Son Henry. Brothers-in-law, Nathan and Mark Watson. Uncle, Henry Paxson. Daughter, Deborah Paxson.

Signed, January 17. 1731/2.

Proved, February 11. 1733.

Abstract copied from Will at Poylestown Court House, Book 1, page 213.

WILLIAM PAXSON, Third, of Middletown, Bucks County, son of William and Mary (Watson) Paxson, was born 2. 29. 1712, died in Middletown 2. 29. 1767. He was Overseer of the Poor in 1742, in Middletown. He married 1. 25. 1740, Anna Marrioth, daughter of Thomas and Martha Marriott. The children of William and Mary Paxson were:

-ô-

William, 3rd, born 1743. Joseph, born 1744. Phineas, " 1746. Thomas, " 1748-9. Mahlon, " 1752. Samuel, " 1754.

Isaac,	born 175	6	-vra a sian		Turves	a Ped Law
Joshua	" 175	8	it. Minaje l	5 (a. 2) - Section (20)		(Sogland)
Mary,	( 7.	4. 1702.				
ANDIA,	( 7.	4. 1762,	marrie	d Simon	Gillam	•
Israel	. " 176	5.	the second of the	14	1 Th PORT PAR	

WILL OF AFRA PAXSON, of Middletown, Bucks Connty. Two daughters: Mary and Anna. Son William. Sons, Isaac and Israel "when 21 years of age". Hannah Wildman. Eight youngest sons and two daughters, viz. Joseph, Phineas, Thomas, Mahlon, Samuel, Isaac, Jochua, Israel, Mary and Anna. Brother, Joseph Merriott of Philadolphia and friend and relation Joshua Richardson of Middleton, Executors.

Signed, 1. 1. 1773.

Proved, June 1. 1773.

Witnesses:

John Woolston, Mary Richardson, Elizabeth Woolston.

Abstract copied by Compiler at Doylestown Court House from Will Book 3, page 328. Ref: "A Quaker Saga" - Supplement-BrtI-pp. 1-65

WATSON FAMILY.

THOMAS WATSON, of Bucks County, came from Strawberry, now Parish of Cockermouth, County Cumberland, England, with his wife Rebecca (Mark) Watson, and their children, to America, in the year 1702. They settled on a farm of 357 acres, near Oxford Valley, a part of which tract in 1887 was owned by J. Harvey Satterthwaite. On this tract of land is the old stone graveyard, known as the Watson graveyard. Oxford Valley a village of Middletown Township

of Thomas Watson 2000 (unrelated family of High Moon Wigton Cumberland, England) was settled by the Watsons, A Thet original home was chere on "Honey Money removed 104 to Buckingham, Bucks, Co., BJ "Sen" iiii", The place where "hones Watson lived was called Strabery home or strawberry borough. He, later, removed to Bristol and Drough, Falls Twp; Mard say Grag Frds. Comber and Englated 23rd 7mo. 1701 \* Mard say Grag Frds. Comber and Englated 23rd 7mo. 1701 \* his Certificate from Eiddletown to Hells In the liceting in 1702. Make Removal "Pard say Grag Frds. Comber and Englated 23rd 7mo. 1701 \* his Certificate from Eiddletown to Hells In the liceting in 1702. Thomas Watson hed COLO TAL SERVICE as JUSTICE OF THE PFACE Supplement from Bucks County for a number of years and was a prominent man. There were two ether Thomas "atsons of Bucks County living at the same time, who had Colonial Service, but the above was called of

"Strawberry borough".

The children of Thomas and Rebecca (Mark) Watson were: Debovah & Eng. d. Eng. MARY, born in England, died in Bucks Co., 9. 28. 1760. Married William Paxson, Jr. Mathan, born in England. Awros, Watson, Born in England. Awros, Mark, Mark, Married Ann Sotcher.

11

America 1703.

1705.

WILL OF THOMAS WATSON of Strabery howe now of Bristol bor-Bugh. "Wife, Rebecca, house and lot in Bristol, with privilege of wharf I built. Son Mathan, house he lives in purchased of William Paxson. Son Mark, Executor. Son John. Daughter Mary Paxson. Deughter-in-law Frances Croker. Eldest grandson, Thomas Watson. Son Amos".

11

11

John,

Joseph,

Signed, 12. 13. 1737.

Proved, August 15. 1738.

Abstract copied from Will at Doylestown Court House. Book 1, Page 254.

see "A Quarter Saga", Brey, pub. 1967 - pxxv Introduction: + pp. 153, 154 note C. \*\* see: Will of Ralph Smith, MM Renn's-3gardenerat Tennsbury, Signedgithamold 85 WILL OF REEECCA WATSON of "Burrough of Bristol, widow". Sons Nathan and Mark Executors. Sons, John, Nathan and Amos. Paughters, Mary Paxson, Mary Watson and Ann Watson. Signed, 11. 5. 1741-2. Proved, July 31. 1742.

Abstract copied from Doylestown Will Book 2, p. 14.

57.0

Ø

ing the transformer of the stead burkers in the second sec

er in an and the second s

isti 117 19**, 186**2.

i contra an constantia de la constante de

pressing by plant of the Teler

《封告节

and tristal, Principality

i on set in the familien and decret, then

the limit was first since finds flour, Lance tothe Manat

-9-

poblet to the ground of a plit on the weather the latent tran

LANGS PARTURE INC. CONSY, WAR DOEN IN SUPLEMENT, NOV

"你有什么?

Replaced a

MARRIOTT FAMILY.

19.2 1 . . .

dird [] 1. 174] were of Junes with Jayon.

11、11、1、11、11名(11)、11、11、11

101111

F

ISAAC MARRIOTT, of Burlington, New Jersey, came from Holborne, in London, son of Richard Marriott of Wappingham, Northamptonshire. His Friends' Certificate from England is dated 12. 7. 1680, but he removed to New Jersey before 1676 as his name is among the Proprietors and Freeholders at that time. Ollive day. of Richard of Bievton, Bucks, Eng

He first marnied Joyce, who died in Burlington 7. 18. 1695. Secondly, 12. 2. 1639, he married Susanna Field, daughter of Robert and Susannah Field of Newtown, New Jorsey. They were married in Gueen's County, Long Island.

(Clive) The children of Isaac and Joyce Marriott were:

> Isaac, born 1682. Samuel, "1684. Anna, "1686. Richard, "11. 3. 1688; died 11: 19. 1688. Joyce, "7. 4. 1691. Jacop, "1693.

In a note to his "Original Settlements on the Delaware" by Ferris, he says: There is an account preserved by some of the families descended from Isaac Marriott, of Dristol, Pennsylvania, that when Friends' yearly meeting was held at Burlington, New Jersey, about the year 1684, the family wanting some fine flour, Isaac took wheat on horseback to be ground at a mill which was twenty-six miles from his residence".

THOMAS FARRIOTT, of Bucks County, was born in Burlington, New

\* see: The Family of Thomas Ollive of Wellingborough, Northampton shire and of Burlington Co., West Jersey " Brey, "The Roma. Jersey, 7. 4. 1691; died 11. 1. 1747, son of Isaac and Joyce Marriott (Blackshaw) ie married Martha, daughter of Joseph and Phebe Kirkbride. He resided in Bristol and attended Falls Monthly Meeting, where he was an Elder for nearly sixty years. He was prominet in COLONIAL SERVICE and was a MEMBER OF ASSEMBLY in 1733, 1734 and 1738.

The children of Thomas and Martha (Kirkbride) Marriott were:

" 1717-18. tere totals of that
" 1719.
it befast fir bride, die savet
rried William Paxson; she died

(Ollive)

1.3033

a and was a little

12 BATE MAR

1705, he herried overtMatener of Fuebe (Blackwass

WILL OF THOMAS MARRIOTT of Bristol. Son Thomas. Sonin-law, William Paxson. Bro.-in-law, Mahlon Kirkbride. Executors Son Isaac, at sea; Son Joseph. Daughters, Mary Shipley and Anna Paxson.

Signed, 11. d. 1747.

Proved, 1. 20. 1748.

a. 423.2 118

Abstract copied from Bucks County Wills, Book 2, page 96.

KIRKBRIDE FAMILY. With Stars KIRKBRIDE FAMILY.

JOSEPH KIRABRIDE, of Pucks County, was born in Kirkbride, Cumberland County, England, July 29. 1663, died in Falls Township, January 1. 1739. we was the son of Matthew (or Mahlon) and Mugdalen Mirkbride, married 1652, of the ancient family of that name in Cumberland, descended from Richard Kirkbride, who married Euphemia, daughter and co-heir of Adam of Levington, Baron of Levington, who died A. D. 1210-11. They have a Coat-of-Arms which is in the form of a Cross.

Joseph Kirkbride arrived in the ship "Welcome" with William Penn in 1682(?) He was a preacher among Friends. He had COLONIAL SERVICE in Bucks County, as JUSTICE OF THE PEACE, March 6. 1708 and in 1722, also as COMPUSSIONER, in 1730 and 1734 and was a NEX-BER OF ASSEMBLY for five terms from 1698.

The married first, March 14. 1688, Phebe, daughter of Randal (or Randulph) and Alice Blackshaw. Secondly in 1702 Sarah, died 1703, daughter of Mahlon Stacy. Thirdly, about 1705, he married Fletcher Yardley Widow of Enoch and day. of Robert Fletcher of Abingtor Mary, died 1747. The children of Joseph and Phebe (Blackshaw) Kirkbride were:

> Joseph, MARTHA, married Thomas Marriott. Phebe, Hannah, Sorrah, Mary Jone. Matthew

> > -12-

Fylor Family Bible records : \* Gristol Factor, 1681 WILL OF JOSEPH KIRKERIDE, of Bucks County. Wife Mary. Sons, Joseph and John, Exrs. Son Joseph 536 acres on River Scoolkil in Phila. Co., 1606 acres in Hunterdon County, New Jersey, and my port of tract of land on Morris River in Salem County, New Jersey. Three (3) sons, Joseph, Mahlon and John 6052 acres in Hunterdon County. Son John, Plantation on which I live, also 582 acres and 900 acres in New Britain. Also 340 acres in Makefield. Sonin-law, Thomas Marriott, 1250 acres in Junterdon County, New Jersey, also 500 acres. Paughter, Martha Marriott 300 Pounds. Daughters, Sarah Kirkbride, Jahe, Phebe.

Signed, June 5. 1736.

Proved, April 18. 1738.

Copied from Bucks County Wills, Book 1, P. 251.

-13-

BLACKSHAW FAHILY.

RUDULPH BLACKSHAW, of Bucks County, came from Hallingee, Cheshire County, England. He arrived with his wife, Alice, in Yaryland, in the Ship "Submission" of Liverpool, November 2. 1682. He removed to Appoquinamine, Pennsylvania, January 15. 1682-3, with his daughter Phebe. On May 9. 1683, his wife and their other children came to Pennsylvania. Their daughter PHEBE married Joseph Kirkbride, March 14. 1638.

Lettrical Lak

the attact of

ed just on

in Grouwels Greeks

alles of her Pyde Think, from a decode

ves pressing at the track of them with the

uzhookani propelle yla hobbari siya had

-14-

and b 12 13 first

the second in the Lelaveres while

er allabilities fils freadly on a big

i siza a large house and bull of

COOPER FAMILY.

WILLIAM COOPER, of Canden, New Jersey, came from Coleshill, Hertfordshire, England and settled with his wife Margaret and five children at Pine Point, now Camden, New Jersey, early in 1679. Some of his descendants married into Bucks County families. His brother was probably, James Cooper, (ancestor of the novelist, James Fennimore Cooper) who settled in Philadelphia in 1883.

William Cooper was born in England in 1632 and died in New Jersey 12. 3. 1709-10.

The children of William and Fargaret Cooper were:

William, HARNAH,	born "	1660. Sept. 21. 1662; married John
Joseph,	।) इ.	1666
James,	17	1670.
Daniel,	U A	1073

William Cooper, Sr., was the second resident on the site of Camden, New Jersey. He bought fifty acres and built his first house. He then bought three hundred acres on the Delaware, which is still known as "Cooper's Point" near Cooper's Creek.

He built his second house and established his family on a high bank above Cooper's Point, called by him Pyne Point, from a dense pine forest which grew there. It was a large house and built of brown Band-stone.

William Cooper was present at the treaty of Penn with the Indians in 1382 at Shackamaxon, opposite his house. we had distinguished

-15-

COLONIAL SERVICE in New Jersey. He was chosen one of the MEM-BERS OF ASSEMBLY from the Third, or Irish Tenth, in 1682-3 and also in 1635. In 1687 he was appointed by the Assembly of the province of the COUNCIL OF PROPRIETORS. He was a COMMISSIONER for the division of lands and in an individual capacity, also acted as attorney for many Friends in England and Ireland in the purchase and location of lands.

In 1694 he was appointed JUDGE of the County Court of Gloucester and continued in that capacity for several years.

His position among Friends is set forth in the testimony issued by the meeting after his death as "having been raised to his gift of exhortation in Hartfordshire, England and lived here in Godly conversation, exercising his gift in the meeting at Newton, whereunto he belonged, to the benefit of God's people, until it pleased God to remove him. As he lived so he died in unity with Friends and in full assurance of his eternal well-being".

製品 うくまた

-16-

ar fod Soren Fearbolt

an - - - - - Machatani, Jonarly of Marlington, a

WOOLSTON FAMILY. Provide Article

JOHN WOOLSTON, of Burlington, New Jersey, came in the "Kent" Inthingborough, Northamptonshire from England and settled at Burlington, New Jersey, with two hundred and thirty others. They landed at Newcastle, Delaware, and came to Burlington, August 26. 1070. Among them was a carpenter, named Marshall, who was very busy in building shelter. At first they lived in wigwams and had mainly to rely upon the Indians for fcod, who supplied them with corn and venison.

The first house built was a frame one owned by John Woolston. Friends' Meetings was held under a sailcloth tent. The town was first called New Beverly, then Bridlington, and later changed to Burlington. He became one of the Proprietors of New Jersey.

John Woolston married Hannah, daughter of William and Margaret Ccoper, at Burlington Monthly Meeting, in 1681. He died 3. 3. 1692. Their children were:

JONATHAN,	born	5. 1682; married Sarah Pearson.
l'annah,		1084.
Samuel,	· (11)	1685-6. Doug there.
Mary,	. 11	1688.
Sarah,	.0	1690.
Rebecca,		1691.
Elizabeth,	H.	1695.

Woolston, pp. 151-153

Ref: "The Family of Thomas Ollive of Wellingborough, Northampton shire and of Burlington Co. West Jersey" - The Penna. Genealogical Mag. 1972, Vol. 27; # 3 - Brey (PP. 139-159)

-17.

JONATHAN WOOLSTON, of Middletown, formerly of Burlington, Yew Jersey, son of John and Hannah (Cooper) Woolston, was born 5. of removal withwife +4ch. 1090; died 7. 29. 1741. He brought a Certificate from Burling-Middle Town ton Yonthly Meeting to Forstann, dated 5. 12. 1712/13. He was Coroner of Pucks County from 1726-30.

He<sub>A</sub>married 4. 19. 1907, at Middletown Monthly Meeting, Sarah Pearson, daughter of Thomas and Grace Pearson.

Their children were:

							A	
	John,	born	1708.	2	tadi da		01	:0 <sup>1</sup> 117*\7
	Thomas,	11	1709.					- / M
-	Jonathan,	n -	1711.		103 A			A day
	Hannah,	11	1713.				1 44	$u_{0}=1000$
	Grace,	51	1715.	۵.	5	1. T.	· /:-	
	Saran,	n	1716.			Ť.	1	
	Elizabeth		1718-	÷		_:/	<u>-</u> ::-::;;	2011 (1917) 1917 - 1917 (1917)
	Murgery,	( u .	6.3.	1721.		1.		
	SAMUFL,	("	8. 3.			· / · · ·		
	Jeremiah,	D 5.	1723.	14		1 di	1.14 3.16	
	Mary,	11	1725.	• · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	34 C	ns e dad	0171	1 sty
	Benjamin,	.0	1727.					e e naj tij
	353 E					1. M. 1. 199	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	- Charles of

- 19月 11日 - 1871 - 1893年

WILL OF JCMATHAN WOOLSTON, of Newtown, Bucks County. To son Samuel, "house and lot where I live on road to Newtown, to the middle of the stone back wall of the house, where John Stackhouse lives". Sons, Jeremiah and Benjamin. Daughters. Signed, Sept. 20. 1741.

Proved, Oct. 7. 1741.

Copied from Bucks County Wills; Book 2, p. 12.

SALUEL WOOLSTON, of Middletown, son of Jonathan and Sarah (Pearson) Woolston, was born there 5. 3. 1721; died 3. 28. 1798. He married 8. 27. 1742, Hannah Palmer, daughter of Jonathan and

-18-

Waln Simcock widew of Jacob and day. of Nicholas Waln sarah, Palmer. Their children wore:

> Sarah, born 1745. Flizabeth," 1747. JONATHAN, " 3, 20. 1749; married Elizabeth Harvey. Margery, " 1751.

> > a (6 ( T 2, 15, 1651) df

JONATHAN WOOLSTON, of Middletown, son of Samuel and Hannah (Palmer) Woolston, was born 3, 20, 1749; died 10, 22, 1828.

12310

He married 5. 18. 1774, Elizabeth Harvey, daughter of Henry Srown. and Mary Marvey of Upper Makefield, Bucks County.

Their children were:

Mary,	born	1775.
Lannah,	. D, *	1779
Elizabeth,	u u	1782.
Saran,	11	1785
SUSANTA,	Π	ll. 18. 1787; married William Gillam.
Jonathan	1223	born 1791.
Semuel.	born	-1793. 医腺瘤

#### PEARSON FAMILY.

THOMAS PEARSON, of Keighly, Yorkshire, England, united with (Vipont) the priends. He married 2. 24. 1679. Grace Veopon, daughter of John (died 11. 24. 1702) and Elizabeth Veopon (died 2., 15. 1681) of Breercliff Lanes, England. He was granted a Certificate from Marsden, Lancestershire, England, dated 12. 16. 1698 for himself, wife and children. They took passage on the unfortunate ship "Britannie" for Pennsylvania and both parents died at sea of a pestilence which broke out. Fifty persons died and twenty more after the ship's arrival in August 1699.

The children of Thomas and Grace (Veepon) Pearson were:

-20-

**法** 1210

Grace, born 1680; married Robert Heaton, Jr. Elizabeth, " 1682; married John Stackhouse, Jr. SARAH, " 8. 15. 1684, died 8. 11. 1734; married Jonathan Woolston.

ONO & TO ME SAY \_ MARGIN

. . . Ading telesupe Miner.

and the second states of the second states and the

Soft Further Washington

2.9one; 3 one man

Jaha Vanukat, sugat

#### FAMILY: HARVEY

Went S.

10.3.1750-Falls M.M. HENRY HARVEY, of Lower Makefield, Eucks County, married, Mary Drown who died 4. 22. 1842, He died in 1805.

Pennsylvania, orrivat d

Creation is a state of the stat

rto indi bila

C. ALA

nis all to be

The and the Ne

4 N 5 . W

Their children were:

. Henry, Jonathan, Sarah, ELIZABETH, George, Susannah, Mary, Anna, 👒 Jane .

ad and an Udah ara, the anti-tra-

unito di cire. Denk de di

.u. 1 3442.

en 19 staten (n.

WILL OF FERRY HARVYE, of Lower Makefield Twp., Bucks County Son venry and friend Joshua Vansant, Executors. Son Henry Harvye 152-1/2 acres off South end of Plantation, adjoining Delaware River. He to provide home for my daughter Sarah Whitacre. Sons, Jonathan and George, balance of real estate. Daughters, Elizabeth Wolston, Susannah Brown, Mary Warner, Anna Smith, Jane Vansant each Son Henry, "Island opposite my land". one dollar. alah isi e China Panala lah Signed, Oct. 3. 1803. Proved, July 27. 1805.

-21-

1.113

of Firstmarn Jakortsine, Fullades para

Alter Alter Alter Alterate Alter Alterate

Sie.

John Shabbaa

## VALN FALILY.

MICHOLAS WALN, of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, arrived with wife Jane and children in the ship "Welcome" with William Penn, wher 27. 1632.

We brought a Friends' Certificate from Settle Monthly Meeting, Maland, dated 4. 7. 1682, to Middletown Monthly Meeting. With Mis wife and children his name is the first one in the original Midcletown Records of Friends. He was a man of prominence and imcertance in the early times. He held several offices of COLO-ML SERVICE. We removed to Philadelphia about 1895 and his son Micholas and his descendants became prominent in the city. They all attended the Pine Street Monthly Meeting.

Ficholas Waln, Sr., was a MEMBER OF ASSENDLY from Bucks County, in 1682, 1683, 1688, 1692 and 1695. He died 12.4.1721.

The children of Hicholas and Jane Waln were:

	1	1			12	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		a the second
Jane,	born	1075.		÷	. : • (and			
Richard,	11 .	1678.	-					
Margaret,	_ N _	1680.						(1) · ··································
Hannah,	ม	1664.	25V 171		e e traile A Dún			
Mary,	., H	1687.						
Ellen,	17	1690.	1	marine	distil	scob Si	maock	
SARAH,	- U -	4. 9.	1692	marrie	ed seco	ondly,		
		inile's	probal	ly Jone	athan I	almer,	son of	
John,		1694.		Johi	h = Chr	istian (a	lones) [2]	mer
Elizabeth	"J skub, "	1697.	和新聞		$\mathcal{A}(\mathcal{A} \in \mathcal{A}) = 0$	3,012,124,01	11111111	
Nicholas,	· •	1699.						
William,	t t	1700.						
		1	10.4			t is stated in $h$		17 . 1

WILL OF MICHOLAS WALN, of Northern Liberties, Philadelphia. Mo Jane and son Richard, Executors. Children, Nicholas, William, W. Hannah, Mary, Sarah and Flizabeth. Witnesses: Evan Price John Simcock. Word, 11. 30. 1721/2.

Philadelphia Wills Book D, p. 239.

\* Ship Lamb of Liverpool -22-

30

il state

1100

PALMER FAMILY. stor.

JONATHAN PALMER, came from Cleixeland, in Yorkshire, England with his wife Christiana. "They arrived in this River in the ship "Providence" of Scarborough 9. 10. 1683".

They settlidd in Falls, Bucks County. John died 6. 11. 1726. Christiana died at Falls 7. 28. 1740. The births of the following children are recorded in the "Great Brass-bound Bible at the old Mansion Mouse, near the Falls of Delaware, in Bucks County, Pennsylvania".

The children of John and Christiana Palmer were:

Hannah, 'born 1384. . 11 1685. Dinah. tt Margaret, 1687. Maomi, H -" 9. 20. 1690; married Sarah Waln Simcock 1688. JONATHAN, Widow of Jacob " 1092. David, 11 1693. Ruth, " 1696. John, " 1098. James, . 1899. Rachael, 11 Margaret, 1701. . Daniel/ 1703. t Amos, 1705. Christiana, " 1706.

JOHATHAN PALMER, Sr., of Falls Township, Bucks County, son of Jonathan and Christiana Palmer, was born 9. 20. 1592; died at Falls 9. 24. 1765.

He married Sarah, born 4. 9. 1692, died 7. 6. 1731, widow of Jacob Jacob

-23-

1.

制制的问题。

#### Their children were:

HAFWAH, born 12. 8. 1723; married Samuel Wool-Elizabeth, " 1725. ston. John, " 1727. Jonathan, 1729. married Samuel Wool-

Salar Lonner & C.

and and a state of

wittern ten in his

W much a birt and

t the the next mont rate

erro, but for can't of heepings

. ifees, he bath so far deals

shen from the dame line ten, nated 1765-

/ with the and and and a main a

a der and voldige alle polity vibranin, until 10 mil

-24-

for it regitly enterplayed his errand

Jonathan Palmer, Sr., married secondly, Jael Blakey, widow of William Blakey. (noch) (Married 2nd Frances Durence d. 8.10.1952; 1500 William Blakey. (noch) (Married 2nd Frances Durence d. 8.10.1952; 1500 Will Genewlogy, Sach M. (Ell, 1902; "A Grader Sage" Brey, 2:374 WILL OF JONATIAN PALADR, of Lower wakefield, Bucks County. Wife, Jael, money due from the Estate of her late husband, William Blakey, dec'd. Sons, Jonathan and Joseph, Executors. Son-in-law Samuel Woolston. Daughter Hannah Woolston. Daughter, Elizabeth wife of Jeremiah Woolston. Son Joseph.

> William Blakey. Sarah Blakey, Jorathan Kirkbride.

Signed, 4. 24. 1763.

居由這

vis le

harm

行動於

241.7

Proved, Oct. 2. 1765.

Copied from Bucks County Wills Book 3, p. 126.

eet and

spielrs i noriget uni qui la intérnationation FAMILY. GILLAN ly inspa-up by indes anas

an to detail she such dE appoint Trowdy.

Nuclea Cownsy.

LUCAS GILLAN, Sr., of Middletown, Bucks County, Pennsylvania, was of English descent. He died after 1780. He married o. 18, 1748, at Middletown Meeting, Anna Dungan, daughter of Jeremiah Dungan.

Their children were:

and the states and the Lucas, Jr. SIMON, born 1. 24. 1759.

Lucas Gillan, Jr., (great-great-uncle of Hannah Gillam Reifand Abigail Watson Tarlor snyder) was a soldier in the "ar of the American Revolution, as the following will show, copied from the original Middletown Minutes:

"At a Monthly Meeting of Friends held at Middletown, "the 5th day of the 3rd month 1778. This meeting being ac-"quainted that Lucas Gillem, the Younger, went away in a dis-"orderly way and hath joined himself to a Military body of "Men and being present with them in War, wherefore the Meeting "thinks it necessary to find some apparent alteration in his ALT NUCLO. BUCKNERO "disposition and conduct and produce it at the next meeting. "5. 7. 1778, WHEREAS, Lucas Gillam, Jr., who had a birthright "amongst us the People called Quakers, but for want of keeping "up the peaceable Principle we profess, he hath so far devi-"ated ts to be guilty of taking up Arms and joining a Military "Body of Men and we can have no Unity with him, until he be-"comes rightly sensible of his error."

The following is also taken from the same Minutes, dated 1782:

-25-

"There appears a neglect amongst us in the attendance "of our week Day Meeting; the Hour is nearly kept to by most that ANNY PLAKAY. Sugar Ju 急慢路停泊 " do meet; some care is taken to admonish such as appear Drowsy 15000 . ano . C. filler, "when met and when any appear to take Snuff or Tobacco in Meeting, the mone farthy and Why There remains a Care to dis-"Care is taken in regard to such. "courage Talebearing and Backbiting and to tyy and end differences the conteste of the conteste of the contest "when they appear".

SIMON GILLAM, son of Lucas and Anna (Dungan) Gillam, was born 1. 24. 1759, died in 1823, in Middletown, Bucks County. Mis marriage is recorded in the original Middletown Minutes, Book A. He married 12. 11. 1783, Anna Paxson, daughter of William and Anna Paxson. - A Quaker Saga, Supplement - Brt I, pp. 29, 30, 31, 125

84.6 (C) 86 (B)

AMALINE OF

Their children were: a the hard say of

Mary, born 1784. WILLIAM, " 10. 1. 1786. Isaac, " 1788. Anna, " 1794; died 1798.

WILLIAM GILLAM, of Middletown, oldest son of Simon and Anna (Paxson) Gillam, was born 10. 1. 1736; died at Attleboro, Bucks-County, 12. 31. 1842. He married 11. 16. 1809, Sussanna Woolston, born 11. 18. 1787; died 8. 31. 1860, daughter of Jonathan and Eliz-(Harvey) abeth, Woolston.

Their child	ren were: -	- <i>bo</i> -	bse ph Watson 3
	Elizabeth, b	orn 1810 ancestor	Joseph Watson ~~ of Watson line)
140), ER marriansi Rabita	Anna, HARVEY,	" 1812. " 7. 1. 1814.	1. JT.B. note
No na desta la bacasta da d	Jonathan,	" 1816.	( A Quaker Saga, Brey pp.446,649
	Simon,	" 1817. " 1820.	Pb:4430,041
	Dubtainite,	" 1823.	
. A	1.001(1100169		
	Mary,	<u> </u>	

WILL OF SUSANHA GILLAN, of Middletown, Bucks County. My five daughters, Elizabeth Watson, Anna Blakey, Susan Justice, Hannah Appleton, Mary S. Winder, \$5000. each.

I have not forgotten my two sons Harvey and William, they have been provided for.

My sons, Simon and Jonabhan, residue of me estate of every description and to be the Executors.

Signed, 6. 14. 1860.

Proved, Sept. 30, 18:0.

Abstract copied from Will at Poylestown Court House; Book 15, page 153.

N.C. A. Mark 1873

HARVEY GILLAM, of Middletown, Bucks County, oldest son of "illiam and Susanna (Woolston) Gillam, was born 7. 1. 1814; died 2. 15. 1892. He married 3. 29. 1837, Hannah Hunt, daughter of James and Hary (Carpenter) Hunt of Darby.

Their children were:

Mary Wyatt, born 1838.- 2/20 WILLIAM HENRY," 1. 8. 1841. Morris Shallcross, born 1844. Harvey, , born 1846.

WILLIAM HEIRY GILLAN, oldest son of Harvey and Hannah (Hunt) Gillam, was born in Middletown, Bucks County, 1. 8. 1841; died 1. 19. 1879. He married 1. 8. 1888, Sarah Thomas Wilson, daughter of Jehu and Hannah Thomas Wilson.

「南公園」の新聞を招望やな

-27-

Their only child was: HANDIAH GILLAM, who was born in Oxford Valley, Bucks County. she married 4. 23. 1891, Howard Reifsnyder of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, only child of Israel and Eleanor Lukens Reifsnyder. Their children were: Colonial + Howard Reifsnyder b. 1893; d. 1934; m. ? nc. ilies, lenna." Henry Gillam Reifsnyderb, 1895; d. 1967; m. 1922, Ivene Heckert, 6.1895; 2.1970; 3, Sons: Henry Jr., 936 dordan: 17-664, Reifsnyder-Gillam Howard ! Richard Gillam oldest child of William + Susanna (Woolston) Llizabeth b.9.17. 1810; d.1.28.1879; buried Middletown Trds., Bucks Con R. married: 2.27. 1834 \_ Frds. cer Mayor Swift's Office, Phile, Fa. Voseph Wistson, youngest son of Johny Lydia (Blakey) Walson b.8.25. 1805; d. 10:25.1886; bur Middletown Fras, Bucks, Co. R. (children: Franklin, b. 1.3/2- Yrs old, 1838 ist 1861 Cavoline Walton inc. William, b. 1836 d. 1912 miand 1903 Mary Rich, n.C. Mary Elizabeth, b. 1837 J. 1898 unm. Susanna Gillam, 1838 d. 1928 m. Charles Huncock Joseph John, 69.26.1843; d. 2.8.1920; bur. Middletown Fras. cem. Franklin, b. 1845 d. 1857 aged 12415. Joseph John Watson, son of Joseph + Elizzbeth (Gillam) bur Middletown Frds, Bucks Co. b.9.26,1843 d. 2,8,1920 mist 6.10.1868 - Middletown Fids. M.M. of Frds. Bucks Co., 12. Jane T. Wildman, day. of John + Abigail (Thomson) b. 3. 17. 1842; d. 1. 28. 1891; bur Middletown Fids, com, Wildman 2 children: Joseph John Watson, m. 2nd Anna (Mathew) 2 children: Franklin, M.D. brio. 23.1869; d. 12.24.1922; m. 1906-Abigail Thomson; b.11.26.1893; d. 7.244.1912; m.1894 son Colonial + onavy as, lenna Joseph I. Taylor, Bon of Franklint Elizabeth Shavt Lander 2 daus. iciordan: Jane Watson 28 Taylor, p. 8.16.1895; m. 1918; R. Newton Elizabeth L. Taylor 6.5:11.1900 YICY F3 mily Sver Early Friends Families of Upper Bucks Co., B i pub. 1926, Rob

ie I	
	AUTHORITIES.
	1902
	15. <b>I.</b>
1.	"Pennsylvania Archives"; Second Series, Vol. IX.
2.	"Lloyd and Carpenter Family"; Charles Perrin Smith,
3.	"atson's "Annels of Philadelphia"; Volumes I, II, III.
4.	"Genealogical Notes"; Historical Society.
5.	"History of the Ferwick Colony".
ċ.	Philadelphia Wills.
7.	New Jersey Vills.
8.	"Preston-Carpenter Genealogy".
9,	Philadelphia Honthly Meeting Records.
10.	Salem County Monthly Meeting Records.
11.	Tyatt Femily Biole.
11. ,12.	
•)	Tyatt Femily Biole.
,12,	"yatt Family Bible. Burke's "Landed "entry".
,12. 13.	"yatt Family Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". Eistory of Salem County".
,12, 13. 14.	"Yett Family Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". Eistory of Salem County". "New Jersey Archives".
,12. 13. 14. 15.	"Yatt Family Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". History of Salem County". "New Jersey Archives". "Officers and Ten of Kew Jersey in the Revolutionery Wer".
,12. 13. 14. 15. 16.	<pre>"yatt Family Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". Eistory of Salem County". "Tew Jersey Archives". "Officers and Ten of Hew Jersey in the Revolutionary "er". "History of Eurlington County".</pre>
,12. 13. 14. 15. 16. 17.	<pre>"yett Family Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". History of Salem County". "Hew Jersey Archives". "Officers and Ten of New Jersey in the Revolutionary War". "History of Burlington County". Burlington Meeting Records.</pre>
,12. 13. 14. 15. 16. 17. 1	<pre>"yatt Fimily Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". Eistory of Salem County". "New Jersey Archives". "Officers and Ten of New Jersey in the Repolutionery "er". "History of Eurlington County". Burlington Neeting Records. Records of Darby Township.</pre>
,12. 13. 14. 15. 16. 17. 1. 20.	<pre>"yatt Fimily Bible. Burke's "Landed Centry". Eistory of Salem County". "New Jersey Archives". "Officers and Ten of Hew Jersey in the Revolutionery "er". "Fistory of Burlington County". Burlington Neeting Records. Records of Darmy Township. Philadelphia Wills.</pre>
,12. 13. 14. 15. 16. 17. 1. 20. 21.	<pre>"yatt Family Bible. Burke's "Landed Tentry". History of Salem County". "Hew Jersey Archives". "Officers and Ten of Kew Jersey in the Revolutionery Wer". "History of Burlington County". Burlington Meeting Records. Records of Darby Township. Philadelphia Wills. Erenton, Hew Jersey Wills.</pre>

-29-

•

2.1

- 24. Woolston Bible.
- 25. Records of Southampton Baptist Church.
- 26. "Bordentown and its Environs". 20 .....
- 27. Savage's "Genealogical Dictionary".
- 28. Austin's "Genealogical Dictionary of Rhode Tsland".

II.

- 29. "History of the Baptists", Morgan Edwards.
- 30. Bartlett's, "R. I. Col. Records".
- 31. Records of Middletown Monthly Meeting.
- 32. Doylestown Wills.
- 33. Btattle's "History of Eucks County".
- 34. Falls Monthly Meeting Records.
- 35. The Thomas Book.
- 36. American Ancestry XI.
- 37. "Our Family Ancestors"
- Potts.
- 38. "Genealogy -- Palmer-Trimble".
- 39. Orange and Pine Street Philadelphia Monthly Meeting Records.
- 40. "Cooper Family of New Jersey."
- 41. Corbit's Genealogical Notes.
- 42. Clement Papers.